two more weeks to hear witnesses.

b

This is not a very long length of time; so if it is at all possible, if we could have some people there from the Baltimore City delegation, we could do it today.

THE PRESIDENT: Let me make this suggestion,

Delegate Rybczynski. I think the only room available

to the Convention that is sufficiently large to accommodate
all the delegates from Baltimore City is the room which
the Convention calls its Number One Hearing Room, and which
the Legislature calls the Baltimore City Delegation Room.

I would suggest, therefore, that all delegates from
Baltimore City who are so inclined immediately after
adjournment today, meet with you in the Hearing Room in
the basement of the Shaw House. It is not in use this
afternoon. May I further suggest that if you desire to
use that room for such meetings, you speak to the Secretary of the Convention because it will be used fairly
often from now on as a hearing room.

DELEGATE RYBCZYNSKI: May I further suggest,
Mr. President, that the two chairmen who announced meetings